
 

STANDING COMMITTEE ON HEALTH CARE 
 

June 26th, 2001 
 

MINUTE NO. 3 
10:02 a.m. – Legislative Chamber 

 
 

1. PRESENT: Ms. Junor in the Chair and Members Boyd, Gantefoer, McCall, Melenchuk and 
Thomson. 

  Mr. Goulet substituting for Mr. Belanger 

 Others Present: 
Leslie Anderson, Committee Researcher 

2. Pursuant to its Order of Reference dated May 25, 2001, the Committee commenced receiving and 
reporting on representations from interested parties and individual with respect to the Final Report 
of the Commission on Medicare.  

3. Mr. Glenn Dutchak representing the Town of Canora addressed the Committee and responded to 
questions. 

4. Ms. Linda Rabyj representing the Registered Psychiatric Nurses Association of Saskatchewan 
addressed the Committee and, with Ms. Joy Johnson, responded to questions. 

 Ms. Rabyj tabled the following document: 

 HCC 001/24 Registered Psychiatric Nurses Association of Saskatchewan: Written 
submission entitled “response to Standing Committee on Health Care in respect to the Final Report 
of the Commission on Mediacare” dated June 26, 2001.  

5. Mssrs. Terry Zip, Walter Derenowski, Les Merriman and Looi Bourgonje representing the Town of 
Porcupine Plain addressed the Committee and Mssrs. Zip and Merriman responded to questions. 

 Mr. Zip tabled the following document: 

 HCC 002/24 Town of Porcupine Plain:  Written submission dated June 26, 2001. 

 Mr. Derenowski tabled the following document: 

 HCC 003/24 Rural Municipality of Porcupine No. 395:  Written submission dated June 26, 
2001. 
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Mr. Merriman tabled the following document: 

 HCC 004/24 Porcupine Plain & District Health Advisory Board:  Written submission dated 
June 26, 2001. 

 Mr. Bourgonje tabled the following document: 

 HCC 005/24 Seniors, Porcupine Plain:  Written submission dated June 26, 2001. 

6. Mr. Mike Badham representing the Saskatchewan Urban Municipalities Association addressed the 
Committee and, with Mr. Mervyn Norton, responded to questions. 

 HCC 006/24 Saskatchewan Urban Municipalities Association:  Written submission dated June 
26, 2001. 

7. It was moved by Mr. Melenchuk: 

That this Committee do now adjourn.  

The question being put, the motion was agreed to. 

8. It was agreed, - That this Committee do now adjourn. 

9. The Committee adjourned at 12:03 p.m. until 9:30 a.m. on Wednesday, June 27, 2001. 

 
 
 
 
__________________________ __________________________ 
Viktor Kaczkowski Judy Junor 
Committee Clerk Committee Chair 


